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Our Vision 
❖ Accepting all people 
❖ Striving for Compassion 
❖ Seeking to live out Christ’s selfless love until we see God’s 

justice realised 
 

     
   



 

Jill’s Musings….. 
 

Kia orana Whanau, 

Firstly, apologies, I know that we are a month overdue with getting this newsletter 

out to you.  It is fair to say that there has been a lot going on!  

I am so conscious that we have said goodbye and commended into God’s keeping three 

loved members of our St Andrews church family: Brenda Waring, Jean Cains and 

Gordon Macmillan.  They have each served God through our church in so many ways 

and they will be missed.  The Sunday after the funeral of one of our church family 

it is so special to take some time to remember and pay tribute to each person, 

reminding us that we belong to each other. 

It was March when I wrote my musings for the last newsletter when, we were all in 

a state of shock about what hit our province in mid-February.  I have talked to a few 

people in the last week or so who were severely impacted by the floods who are 

saying that actually, things are harder now than they have ever been since the 

cyclone hit.  

The reality is, whether or not we were directly impacted by the floods, we have all 

been affected in some way. This has been huge for Hawkes Bay and the ramifications 

are going to be long lived.  I am reminded of those beautiful words from 2 

Corinthians 12:9  -“My grace is all you need, for my power is the greatest when 

you are weak.” If you are struggling, do reach out to myself or Carley.  These are 

indeed trying times.  

 

I just looked back to read what I wrote for the March newsletter and realise that 

there is just so much to catch you up on. I wrote these words in my last musings. I 

have to say that the two weeks post cyclone were for me, the best experience of 

the church being the church, with so many people helping out and doing so much. The 

church was busy with lots of people coming and going and it was Christ’s love that 

pervaded it all.    

 

This very much continues as we as a church have been involved in so much, in 

particular the establishing of a new ministry that we are calling “Bridging Hawkes 

Bay”.  I have included a letter I recently sent to the PCANZ Moderator to update 

you on what we have been doing. The money we have received for Cyclone relief has 

been incredibly humbling.  For the last few months as churches and people around 

the nation have contacted us we have told them about Bridging Hawkes Bay and they 

are very happy for this to be a way that their donations are used. 

 

 



 

In April the southern Anglicans flew me down to Southland to participate in a Rural 

Chaplaincy training day that they were running and invited me to do a presentation 

about the cyclone and the response of St Andrews. For those of you who are reading 

this online you can watch it here https://youtu.be/Xl7IvLqeX3c. 

  

We are in the process of employing a part time administrator for Bridging Hawkes 

Bay and we will also be employing a Community Ministry Leader.  Please pray that we 

may find the right person for this role.  There is so much to do as we begin this new 

ministry so in the short term, I will be taking the lead role.  To enable me to do this 

I will be getting some support to lead our Sunday worship 

throughout the month of July.  

Therefore, we are delighted to welcome Rev. Yvonne Smith, a 

retired Presbyterian Minister who lives in the Catlins.  As well 

as having been a Parish Minister on the Maniototo (Central 

Otago) and St Ninians in Christchurch, Yvonne was the School 

Chaplain at Rangi Ruru College in Christchurch for many years.  

She is also a Benedictine oblate with the World Community for 

Christian Meditation. You can ask Yvonne all about that while 

she is with us.   

I will still be at Sunday worship, but will have a more minor role. I hope that you will 

find Yvonne’s contribution a great addition to our St Andrews church whanau.   

 

There are a few other important things to update you on…… 

Manaaki Energy 

Manaaki Energy which was nested at St Andrews was successful in receiving funding 

to do a scoping study to put solar farms around three Hawkes Bay Marae.  This will 

enable the marae and up to 200 nearby homes to receive 50% power savings on their 

home, as well as free Wi-Fi and it will enable them to keep their electricity on in 

future power outages. 

 

Chris Lambourne, my husband was the key person in Manaaki Energy, but he has just 

accepted a job working for MBIE as a Senior Policy Analyst. He will be looking at 

renewable energy solutions for remote communities for example Chatham Islands 

and the East Cape.  This role is Hawkes Bay based (in case you were starting to 

panic!).      

 

St Andrews continues to remain connected to Manaaki Energy, as I am on the board. 

 

  

https://youtu.be/Xl7IvLqeX3c


 

   Rainbow Mural 

St Andrews applied to the Hastings District Council to put a rainbow mural on our 

church building as a sign of God’s promise following the floods and also to convey 

that we are a church who welcomes everyone. We were successful with this funding 

application and parish council  has appointed a small work group to make this happen. 

 

Pastoral Care 

Carley Slade, who has been in the role of Host for the past 18 months is now being 

doing some pastoral care as part of her changed role, something she is very gifted 

at.  You may well get a call from Carley to see how you are doing.  If you haven’t 

yet, but would like to talk with Carley please give her a call at church 8788247. 

 

     St Andrews Hall Sale 

We are still going through the long process of selling the hall which takes time and 

once we know when that will be we will plan an event to say goodbye. 

 

Hawkes Bay Pressies 

Since last September, a group has been formed called the HB Pressies. It is a mix 

of people from all the PCANZ churches here in Hawkes Bay as we grapple with the 

reality we have so many churches that are in vacancy including Napier North, St 

Pauls Napier, St Johns Hastings, Waipawa and St Andrews Waipukurau.  Only St 

Andrews Hastings, and St Columba’s Havelock North and St Columba’s Taradale have 

a minister which puts quite a load on each of us.    Alongside that is the reality that 

there aren’t many ministers training and in the next five years there will be many 

who are retiring.   

 

We are endeavouring to find ways that we can work together to carry out God’s 

mission here in the Hawkes Bay.  Finding ways to work together isn’t so much about 

surviving, but finding ways to flourish by doing what we can together.   

 

Over the nine months that we have been meeting together it has been a real blessing 

to get to know one another and build relationships. We have also all worshipped 

together at St Andrews at the end of March and at St Columba’s for Pentecost. 

Both were wonderful.  

 

We don’t know what the future will look like, but we are embarking on a journey 

where we will look at ways we can better work together.   

 

To Conclude 

I am conscious that there is so much going on at St Andrews  with selling the hall 

and beginning our new  Bridging Hawkes Bay community ministry, as well as our wider 

Hawkes Bay Pressies as we discern the way forward together.  That alongside all 

that our community is experiencing right now means that we are in challenging and 



changing times.   Most people are pretty resistant to change, and the idea of things  

changing can fill us with anxiety and fear.    

 

In response to that I want to offer you two things – firstly some words that Jim 

Thompson heard from the Holy Spirit: “Sometimes in the winds of change we 

find our true direction”. 

 

Secondly, I want to share the words of a song we sometimes sing at Sunday 

Worship reminding us that the call to follow Jesus is an ongoing one that is both 

enriching and challenging!  

 

God who sets us on a Journey 
by Joy Dine 
 

God who sets us on a journey                 
to discover, dream and grow, 
lead us as you led your people 
in the desert long ago; 
journey inward, journey outward, 
stir the spirit, stretch the mind, 
love for God and self and neighbour 
marks the way that Christ defined. 
 
Exploration brings new insights, 
changes, choices we must face; 
give us wisdom in deciding, 
mindful always of your grace; 
should we stumble, lose our bearings, 
find it hard to know what’s right, 
we regain our true direction 
focused on the Jesus light. 
 
 
 
 

Blessings 
 
Jill 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

End our longing for the old days, 
grant the vision that we lack – 
once we’ve started on this journey 
there can be no turning back; 
let us travel light, discarding 
excess baggage from our past, 
cherish only what’s essential, 
choosing treasure that will last. 
 
When we set up camp and settle 
to avoid love’s risk and pain, 
you disturb complacent comfort, 
pull the tent pegs up again; 
keep us travelling in the knowledge 
you are always at our side; 
give us courage for the journey, 
Christ our goal and Christ our guide. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



          St Andrews Singing group 

    Notes from Parish Council Clerk…Jim Spall 
        Kia orana everyone. 

It seems hard to believe that we have already reached the end of June with so 

much on the agenda in these post cyclone times. At Kereru we have learnt that our 

main road to town should be restored by Christmas. In the meantime our link is the 

narrow winding Salisbury Road. 

Repairs continue on many farms; fortuitously we have had favourable conditions for 

pasture growth. The need for community has come to the fore once again with 

many examples of neighbours supporting neighbours. Two of our women organised a 

lunch with John Kirwan and over 100 people heard John’s inspiring story of how he 

overcame severe mental health challenges. God was mentioned with input from a 

priest and Michael Jones playing a role in John’s journey.  

At St Andrew’s Parish Council our agenda for both April and May has been very much 

focused on how to best respond to the needs of those impacted by the cyclone and 

the best use of the over $200,000 received in donations from all over New Zealand.   

As we have listened and talked the need for pastoral care has become more and more 

evident. An idea born even before Gabrielle, of Rural Community Chaplaincy, has come 

to the fore and will be called “Bridging Hawkes Bay”  - a clear allusion for our need 

to restore not only our lost bridges but broken people. This is best encompassed by 

the vision statement:- “There are many people out in our community who have 

been impacted by the cyclone. Our neighbours are hurting, broken, and lost and 

for some this will take many years to overcome. We want people to be loved, 

connected and treasured as we go out to our Hawke’s Bay neighbours to listen, 

share and be”.  

Parish Council is very supportive of the concept and has passed motions not only in 

support of the initiative but also motions needed to get the concept off the ground. 

This includes ministry support for Jill, clearing the way for grant applications and 

providing for administrative support and setting up a trust. Bridging Hawkes Bay will 

involve employing a full time community Minister or Chaplain who will oversee and 

train pastoral care volunteers. 

Parish Council has continued to explore how we can best work with other 

congregations in Hawke’s Bay with a number of parishes in vacancy. We enjoyed a 

combined service with St John’s while we also participated in a combined Pentecost 

Service at St Columba’s 

Havelock North. Our newly 

formed singing group had a 

great time so watch for future 

performances! 

      Arohanui,  

      Jim 

  



St Andrews Cyclone Responses 
Letter to the Presbyterian Church of Aotearoa New Zealand  

On behalf of St Andrews Church, Hastings, I am writing to thank the numerous churches, 

schools and individuals of PCANZ for the incredible generosity you have demonstrated. 

After the devastation of Cyclone Gabrielle in early February, the Right Reverend Hamish 

Galloway, sent out a letter to Presbyterians around the country suggesting that our St 

Andrews genLend initiative could be one way to support Hawkes Bay.  

With the outpouring of aroha and donations, we as a church felt so grateful and so 

encouraged to be part of the PCANZ family.  Again, thank you.   

I am writing to let you know how we have used, and how we plan to use what you, as well 
as others around Aotearoa (and in Australia and the USA) have generously given.  It is a 
responsibility that we are taking incredibly seriously. Below you will read about both our 
initial response to the cyclone as well as our plans for a new community ministry. 
 

Initial Response 

genLend 

The genLend initiative that St Andrews, Hastings rolled out just a few days after the 

cyclone hit went incredibly well.   We secured around 80 units of equipment from around 

the North Island and lent them out to so many in need whether it be generators, water 

blasters, bobcats, diggers, a fuel cell, a caravan and even a ute. 

We partnered with the Stortford Lodge Rotary in Hastings who looked after much of the 

logistics.  This included a retired farmer, a member of that club, spending many weeks 

cruising around in a genLend bobcat moving silt wherever he was needed.  This activity 

was funded by the numerous donations that genLend received. 

In the months since the cyclone happened, we have come across numerous people who 

were lent a genLend generator in those early post-flood days, who have talked about 

what a difference it made to their lives during an incredibly tough time.  One generator 

was taken across the Mangaone River on a dingy to provide electricity for someone who 

was medically dependent.  Another went to whanau who had just had a baby, and having 

the generator meant they could return home.  

As the volunteers working for genLend connected with those who were cyclone affected 

there were so many opportunities to simply be there and listen.  The husband of one of 

our church members who isn’t interested in church was able to help out in Pakowhai with 

his tractor and bucket.  Not seeing the homeowner while he was there, he made a point 

of going back and was so struck by the need of that family to simply share their story and 

have him listen. 

We have now wound down genLend as we enter a new phase of the recovery. 

 
 

 

 



$300 Vouchers 

In those early post-cyclone days, there were so many displaced people, who had lost 

everything.  We purchased $300 vouchers from both Briscoes and the Warehouse and 

gave these out to people throughout the community to buy what they needed.  

Cyclone Impacted Schools 

We funded five cyclone-impacted schools to enable them to run resilience programmes 

for the many students in their schools who were struggling. 

A Community Garden 

We have also contributed to a new community garden that is being developed in 

Waiohiki. This was a small community of each establishing their own vegetable garden. 

They have decided to band together to create a garden for their community.  As well as 

providing some seed funding for this we are keen to help out and build relationships 

with them as we work alongside one another. 

A New Community Ministry 

Bridging Hawkes Bay 

Four months on, what is becoming very apparent is the trauma and mental health issues 

that whanau are experiencing.  Already there have been several suicides that are directly 

connected to the cyclone.  While 80% of Hawkes Bay is fine and driving around Hastings 

and Napier you won’t see much that is different but going out into the hinterland is 

confronting.  Some people are living in tents and others in containers on their land, unable 

to afford rent on top of their mortgage. 

Just last week I heard of two people who, while they weren’t flooded, live amid 

communities that were and are finding it hard to even leave their houses and see all the 

ruin around them.   

In response to this, we are establishing a new community ministry where we will employ 

a community ministry leader who will connect with cyclone-affected people to offer 

support and care and who will also train and equip volunteers to do the same.  There are 

many who are feeling forgotten, and this is a way of connecting and showing Christ’s love 

in a tangible way. We want people to know that they are loved and treasured.  

We are calling this new initiative ‘Bridging Hawkes Bay’. We learned in the days and 

weeks after the cyclone how important bridges are physically. Numerous bridges were 

destroyed or damaged leaving people in rural communities isolated and fending for 

themselves.  While some Bailey bridges have been built to reconnect our communities 

physically these are temporary and have limitations. 

The name ‘Bridging Hawkes Bay’ was inspired by Joy Cowley’s beautiful poem ‘The 
Bridge’ describing how we are called to be a bridge to others in their time of need.1 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
There are times in life when we are called to be bridges, 
not a great monument spanning a distance 
and carrying loads of heavy traffic 
but a simple bridge to help one person from here to there 
over some difficulty such as pain, fear, grief, loneliness, 
a bridge which opens the way for ongoing journey. 
 
1  Joy Cowley, Aotearoa Psalms: Prayers of a New People, (Catholic Supplies, New Zealand, 1989), 20. 
 

This initiative is very much Holy Spirit led.  Bridging Hawkes Bay emerged after we 

connected with two women from a local Baptist church who along with others had been 

taking groceries (from a local food share organisation) out to flood-affected communities.  

They discovered early that offering groceries as koha quickly broke the ice and enabled 

them to ask whanau how they were doing.  It struck us as an effective model to enable us 

to connect with and care for our hurting community.  

We are conscious that the impact of the cyclone will be ongoing for at least five years 
and we see Bridging Hawkes Bay as a way that we can equip and support people of faith 
to be missionaries within our own province.   
 
God longs for the flourishing of all people and we are deeply shaped by the words from 
John 13:35: “By this everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for 
one another.”   
 

How Can You Help Bridging Hawkes Bay? 
If you are wondering – is there anything I could do to help, there are two things we 
would be incredibly grateful for.  

• Firstly, your prayer for this new initiative  

• Secondly, we are looking for a Community Ministry Leader to run Bridging 
Hawkes Bay. If this interests you or might interest someone you know, please 
email jill@standrewshastings.org.nz 

 

Once again, I thank you for your incredible generosity.   
 

Yours in Christ, 

Rev. Jill McDonald 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:jill@standrewshastings.org.nz


Mavis Tweedie receives The Queen’s Service Medal for 
services to the community 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Mavis Tweedie has been a hands-on volunteer with church and pipe band 

organisations in the Hastings community. 

Mrs Tweedie is a Life Member and Patron of the Hastings City Pipe Band, now Hawke’s 

Bay Caledonian. She held several roles on the committee and was Treasurer from 1988 to 

2017, solely responsible for the band’s finances during this time, as well as coordinating 

fundraising. She has supported the catering and planning for band trips to concerts and 

competitions.  

She is an elder with St Andrews Presbyterian Church in Hastings and served on the Parish 

Session and Board of Managers from 1980 to 2015. She has volunteered each week in the 

kitchens, transporting people to church, producing floral arrangements for weddings and 

funerals, and managing the accounting and banking of collection funds.  

She has volunteered as a hospital visitor, helping take patients to church services, and 

providing floral arrangements for people in rest homes. Mrs Tweedie has organised 

collectors for fundraising appeals for various causes, including for Presbyterian Support 

and The Parkinson’s Society. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Congratulations Mavis….. 

The St Andrews Church 

community is proud of you. 

Mavis with Governor General Dame Cindy 

Kiro at Government House. 

On the left is her sister Trish Milne and on 

the right her niece Liz Andrews 

  



REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

 Craft Group – Every Tuesday during the school term.  All are welcome 

 Tivaevae – Every Sunday 1.00pm – 3.00pm 

 Sacred Space (either in person or via Zoom) Every Tuesday 12.00 (noon) 

 Weekly Study Group – 10.00am each Thursday at St Andrew’s 

 Monday Evening Monthly Study Group (check with Ken Hutchison for dates) 

 

Sr              

 

 

s 

 

S 

JULY  2023 

Note:    Worship each Sunday  at 10.00am 

Sunday  2 July      Communion 

Tuesday   4 July   Parish Council Meeting – 7.00pm 

Sunday   9 July  Congregational Meeting at 11.20am following worship  

Sunday  16 July  

Sunday   23 July  

Note:    Jill is on annual leave this week 

Sunday   30 July  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

St Andrews Movie Club 

We have started a St Andews Movie Club.  

This is very low key ȅ if a movie comes up that people 
are keen to go and see, a group will go.  

]ĥ Ʃŝƍ óŶĔ ňĔĔŖ Ɔŝ ĆĔ űóŶƆ ŝĥ Ɔįĵž óŖď įóƝĔŖȎƆ óōŶĔóďƩ
put your name down  please let Carley know  

info@standrewshastings.org.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

info@standrewshastings.org.nz


       

    

  AUGUST 2023 

   Note:   Worship each Sunday at 10.00am 

   Tuesday  1 August  Parish Council – 7.00pm 

   Thursday  3 August Jill at Presbyterian Schools Conference - Wellington  
   Friday  4 August Jill at Presbyterian Schools Conference - Wellington  
  
   Sunday  6 August  Communion 

   Sunday  13 August 

  Sunday  20 August  

  Wednesday 23 August The Common Good- 7.00pm at The Common Room 

    Dr Emily Colgan – “Religion and Rape Culture” 

   Sunday  27 August 

 

 

  September 2023  

  Note:    Worship each Sunday at 10.00am 

  Sunday   3 September    Communion 

 


